Incoming Ninth Grade Family Orientation

Orientation for Incoming Families (parents and students)

Scheduled on a Saturday afternoon in August before school starts.

All ninth grade faculty, counselor and lead teacher invited to attend, along with current involved parent leaders. Student leadership team assigned to work with students in community building and orientation activities after opening session (scavenger hunt, team-building activities). Cookies and Juice Provided.

Agenda

1:00 Greet parents

1:15 Lead teacher welcomes parents, gives overview of program, including PowerPoint with vision, outcomes, program of study. Introduces Leadership opportunities for both parents and students.

1:30 Introduce faculty; field questions


1:45 Have students stand and introduce their parents/guardians


2:00 Send students out and introduce Parent Council leaders. 


2:05 Introduce Parent leader to give our philosophy about parent involvement. Announce the first parent council meeting, explain about parent involvement on the Leadership Council.


2:10 Table groups – if at all possible: about 5 parents per table plus:
Facilitator: current parent 
Notetaker: faculty member or new parent

2:20: Go around the circle. Each person give their name and What is one thing you like about this small program for your child?

2:30: Break into pairs. Each person talks for two minutes (“pair-share”):
What do you remember about high school that was really positive?

2:35: Turn in the opposite direction to create new pairs for second pair-share: What do you remember about high school that was really painful?

2:40: Group discussion: (take notes on poster paper)
• What do you want us to provide for your children in addition to an academic, college-prep course of study?
• What do you think the role of parents in a small learning community like ours should be?
• How do you see yourself working with the Academy faculty?

3:00 Each person will get a paper and pen: Please introduce your child to us. Write down what you would like your child’s teachers to know about your child as they start out the school year. (These letters are copied and distributed to all freshmen teachers)

3:10 Report out from each group.

3:20 Field further questions

3:30 Students return. Make sure all parents have filled out the Stay in Touch sheet.

Some agreements faculty have made that you should be aware of:
• Cell phones off and out of sight at all times in class – do not call during class times;
• Homework will be posted on the website; 
• Weekly assignment sheets will be sent home for parent or guardian signatures and student will receive credit for turning them back in signed.
• Syllabi will come home for a signature during the first week.
